
The views expressed in this  

newsletter should not be taken  

as Amber Valley CVS policy.  

Whilst every care is taken to  

provide accurate information,  

Amber Valley CVS does not  

accept liability for any error  

or omission.  

Community  

NEWS  

from Amber Valley CVS  
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                                          Welcome to our latest Newsletter...  

 

Spring is the season for new growth and whilst 

this newsletter is part of a range of tried and 

tested outward communication to voluntary       

organisations, volunteers and people generally in 

Amber Valley the front page shows ways in 

which we are using new practices and methods 

to reach out. 
 

This could be an important time to spring clean 

your group particularly with a new and           

challenging financial year ahead and tightening 

priorities of traditional funders. ( see our training 

offer on page 9 ) 
 

Opportunities to contribute to the Transformation 

of Health & Social Care in a plan being prepared 

before 16th June will give volunteers and        

voluntary sector organisations the chance to 

shape what needs to be different about current 

services. 
 

Look out for dates of Connect 4 local health & 

social care forum and details of an event with 

Southern Derbyshire CCG on 23rd March to 

make your contribution. 
 

In the meantime, public health locality funding 

has once again been made available for projects 

in Amber Valley. 
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Amber Valley CVS  
Market Place, Ripley, Derbyshire,  

DE5 3HA 

01773 512076  

admin@avcvs.org 
facebook.com/avcvs 

www.avcvs.org  

twitter.com/avcvs 

We hope you have enjoyed the articles, news and information in this edition. If you would like 
to promote your group, an activity or event in our Newsletter, please get in touch... 
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Building Healthier Partnerships to Support Transformation  

If you havenôt already, why not join the 5000+ voluntary groups 
on the Community Directory Derbyshire. 
 
www.communitydirectoryderbyshire.org.uk  
 
Please check that your details are up to date and advise us of any changes to your group. 
 

This Southern Derbyshire CCG sponsored event takes place at the YMCA, Derby on 
Wednesday 23 March 2016 for a start at  9.30 am and closing with lunch and networking at 
1.15pm. 
 
The aim of the event is to inform the development of the VCS role in transformation planning 
by: 
 

¶ identifying SDCCG priorities in delivering transformation 

¶ being better informed of the intentions within each of the six delivery areas 

¶ identifying routes for engagement  

¶ agreeing and prioritising the next steps in developing a joint action plan for working 
in partnership 

 
We hope that you will be able to attend, however places are limited and will be allocated in 
an attempt to ensure representation in each of the transformation delivery areas.   
  
Please contact Pam Wood, Co-ordinator Southern Derbyshire Health and Social Care Forum 
pamW@sdcvs.org.uk   
 
Or Kath Cawdell, Partnership Co-ordinator kath.cawdell@communityactionderby.org.uk 
  

Community Directory Derbyshire  

http://www.j4bcommunity.co.uk/Launch.aspx?wuseruid=NPM5375M7P&dscode=J4BGR3&newsitemid=252-N57560
mailto:PamW@sdcvs.org.uk
mailto:kath.cawdell@communityactionderby.org.uk
http://www.j4bcommunity.co.uk/Launch.aspx?wuseruid=NPM5375M7P&dscode=J4BGR3&newsitemid=252-N57560
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First Utility Foundation Invites UK Charity Applications  

First Utility Foundation is currently accepting applications from UK registered charities whose 
work benefits vulnerable families and children, older people and disabled people in the UK. 

First Utility Foundation was set up in 2014 and 
receives 1% of the annual profits of First Utility, 
the largest independent energy supplier in the 
UK, as part of its commitment to help those in 
need. 

The Foundation will run two funding rounds each year. The first round is now open to     
charitable projects that address at least one of the following areas: 

¶ Change the lives of the UK's most vulnerable families and children for            
the better. 

¶ Improve the quality of life for older people. 

¶ Make life better for people with disabilities. 

The Foundation is particularly interested in initiatives that demonstrate a track record in 
reaching marginalised communities to alleviate suffering. 

There are two levels of funding: 

¶ General Support grants for core costs range from £3,000 to £10,000. 

¶ Flagship grants for specific projects are up to £20,000 per year. 

The funding will not cover capital projects. There is a two-stage application process. 

The deadline for initial Round 1 applications is 29 February 2016. 

Full details, including the list of the 11 organisations that received funding last year, 

can be found here:  http://www.first -utility -foundation.org.uk/about/  
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Big Lottery Fund Launches Online Tool for VCSE Sector  

The Big Lottery Fund, in partnership with the Cabinet Office, has developed a new online tool 
for voluntary, community and social enterprise (VCSE) organisations that are keen to        
improve their performance and sustainability. 

The new free online VCSE Strength Checker will be available from 1 st      
February. It aims to help VCSE organisations across the UK to develop and 
improve their resilience by producing a free personalised report highlighting 
an organisation's key strengths and areas to help them become more      
effective, including sustainability, marketing, strategy and planning, track 
record, quality and impact.  

The Big Lottery Fund says that it will continue to work with the Cabinet Office to promote the 
tool and look for opportunities for development. 
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Thank you for your food donations  
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Amber Valley CVS 2015 Christmas campaign was dedicated to collecting non perishable 
food, and seasonal items which was then distributed to the food banks and families in need 
around Amber Valley.   
 

A huge THANK YOU to members of the public and local businesses who contributed to this 
appeal which meant that staff at CVS received daily deliveries of small, medium and large 
donations of additional supplies through December and January. 

 

A food bank is a non-profit, charitable organisation that distributes food to those who have 
difficulty purchasing enough food to avoid hunger.   

 

Within the boundary of Amber Valley, two food banks are now operating; they are Salcare in 
Heanor and St. Andrewôs Church in Langley Mill.  Just outside the Amber Valley boundary 
there are three further food banks at Clay Cross, South Normanton and Selston. 

 

Seventeen of the countyôs 21 food banks applied for funding and have been awarded grants 
to help them feed more people by buying fridges and storage boxes, covering additional    
volunteer and vehicle running costs and paying for training, administration and rent. The use 
of food banks are growing at an alarming rate especially in and around Amber Valley. 

 

We received this lovely email, 
thanking us for collecting food for 
the Riddings and Selston Food 
Bank.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Also gifted to the collection was 
this hamper, which was donated to 
a family in Ironville. 
 
 
ñWithout your help, we wouldn't have been able to replenish much needed stocks at 
the Food Banks in the area. Thank you to each and every one of you that donated 
items.ò 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjS4sHO6u_KAhXFShQKHUI_AqYQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Ffundraising.co.uk%2F2015%2F07%2F03%2Ffirst-utility-foundation-makes-it-first-grants%2F&bvm=bv.113943164,d.d24&p
http://www.j4bcommunity.co.uk/Launch.aspx?wuseruid=NPM5375M7P&dscode=J4BGR3&newsitemid=252-N57560
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjs0uL45e_KAhVL7RQKHb0lCLsQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fen.wikipedia.org%2Fwiki%2FBig_Lottery_Fund&psig=AFQjCNFXfKZllhSte5GMMCRQHW4pJOvA0Q&ust=1455283024935248
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hunger
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New Community Cafes Opening Soon in Ironville & Riddings  

I have recently been working with local volunteers and supporting new community groups in 

Riddings and Ironville to set up a community cafe. This will enable local people to eat a hot 

meal that is affordable, sociable and for environmental benefit. Ironville 

and Riddings have joined together to secure a Super Kitchen       

membership from Derbyshire County Council, which gives them      

fortnightly food deliveries from Fare Share and training courses to  

support the volunteers to develop and maintain a Community Café. 

 

Whatôs different about Super Kitchens ? These two community cafes 

will run using surplus food. Itôs the same food that you buy from the  

supermarket but it comes in varying amounts, shapes and sizes. This means there  are no 

fixed menus as meals are based on what fresh produce is available on the day. All the   

cooking, serving and clearing up is by volunteers from the community.  

 

Riddings Super Kitchen will be    

located at The Church of Christ 

Colledge Street and Ironville Super 

Kitchen location is to be confirmed. 

  

Some fantastic volunteers have  

already come forward to cook up 

delicious meals for you to enjoy in a 

fun and relaxed place to go with the 

whole family or on your own, where 

you can meet friends old and new 

and  enjoy a side order of            

connection, conversation and   

community.  

 

Please contact your local venue for volunteering, learning new skills 

around food production, preparation, food hygiene, project management 

with further opportunities to progress into employment. This is a lovely 

place to get involved ï even if itôs just rolling up your sleeves to wash a 

few dishes!  Look forward to seeing you there. 

Beverley Moss, Senior Community Organiser  

Telephone 01773 512076  Email: beverleymoss@avcvs.org                                            

Community Organising from Beverley Moss  
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Help at Home - Preparing your garden  
 

Daylight Saving Time returns soon and we can 

look forward to lighter evenings as the winter 

fades away. On March 27
th
 2016 at 1.00am we 

will put our clocks forward one hour and begin to 

look forward to the warmth of summer. 

 

Springtime heralds the start of the growing    

season and the return of the brown bin            

collections. Gardeners get caught up in the 

frenzy of seed-sowing, growing, and nurturing 

their gardens as they come back to life! Getting your garden in order early will help make the 

spring a little less hectic. 

 

Now is the time to have a general tidy up and remove leaves and other debris from your 

flower borders, drains, lawns and ponds. You can cut back the old dead growth of deciduous 

grasses and herbaceous perennials too.     

 

Although itôs cold outside this is the ideal time of year to get 

those maintenance jobs out of the way so you have more 

time to spend in the garden during spring and summer. Treat 

any wooden garden structures such as gates, fences and 

trellisôs with a wood preservative during dry periods. 

 

 

Itôs important to prepare your lawn too by removing dead growth and winter debris. This 

helps bring light and air to the soil level, encouraging the grass to grow. Re-seed any bare 

patches of lawn. Rake bare spots firmly with a metal rake before seeding. Sprinkle grass 

seed into a bucket of soil and then spread evenly over the bare spot. Remember to keep well

-watered until seeds germinate and the new grass emerges. 

 

If you are finding it difficult to maintain your garden yourself due to age, disability or illness 

then the òHelp at Homeò Gardeners are available to you. The gardeners offer a high quality, 

reliable service at a reasonable price and will bring along any equipment or tools needed. 

 

Diane Topping - Erewash Help at Home Co -ordinator  

Please ring Jane or Diane on 01773 512076 for more information about the  

Help at Home Service.  

mailto:beverleymoss@avcvs.org

